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Tena koe  

On 13 September 2021, you emailed the Ministry of Social Development (the 
Ministry) requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the following 
information: 

1. Could I please have information held by MSD which shows if people who

receive a RAA HSP go into emergency housing or go on the public housing

register within three months. I am interested in this data from 2019-2021

(see p.10).

2. The report back to the Joint Ministers (Finance, Housing and Social

Development) in October 2020 related to the Rent Arrears Assistance and

support for renters during COVID and lockdowns. (see p.10)

3. Any communications materials developed around the revised RAA HSP to

increase awareness of this form of assistance (see p.9).

Rent Arrears Assistance is a payment designed to help people in sustainable 
accommodation, who have incurred rent arrears, to retain their property. It is a one­
off, recoverable payment of up to $2,000 and is available once in a 52-week period 
(unless there are exceptional circumstances). For more information about Rent 
Arrears Assistance, please see the following link: 
www.workandincome.govt.nz/housinq/live-in-home/housinq-costs/rent-arrears.html. 

For question one, your request for this information is refused under section 18(d) of 
the Act on the basis that the information requested is publicly available. This 
information is available on the Ministry's Annual Report 2021 on pages 58-59, which 
can be found at the following link: 

https://annualreport2021.msd.govt.nz/assets/Uploads/documents/Performance­
financial-statements-and-appendices.pdf. 

Regarding questions two and three of your request, please find the following 
documents identified as in scope attached to this response: 








